September 1, 2020

Council met in regular session at the Union Dale Borough Hall. Members present were Donna Tedesco,
Mike Fortuner, and John Stevens.

Presentation to the flag was performed.
There were no comments from the public.

Minutes from the previous meeting were distributed prior to the meeting and a motion to approve them
was made by Donna Tedesco and seconded by Mike Fortuner with all in favor.

Correspondence-

o Received letter from Rail to trails concerning drainage issue at corner of Main and Norton Hill.
This is a state issue Secretary will contact Rails to trails to contact state.

o Council received building permits from Bob Bates for Sparks and Twardy.

. Council received notice from board of assessment on the Jubinski property tax appeal.

. Council received notice that the liquid fuels allocation for 2021 is $13,639.36

. Council received the renewal policies for workman’s compensation and DGK property
insurance.

. Council received an email from Susquehanna County Probation Department. Inquiring if we are
interested in using any candidates that need to fulfil community service.

. Secretary was notified and will provide documents for workman’s compensation audit.

. Secretary received email from Solicitor. Will forward email to council members.

Monies Received-

EIT-Berkheimer S3,361.76
Bob Bates (Sparks and Twardy) $311.40
Delinquent Taxes S2.73

Treasurer’s Report-




General Fund Balance-Money Market $161,817.35

General Fund Balance-Checking $5,406.89
Liquid Fuel Fund Balance-Money Market $39,282.59
Liquid Fuel Fund Balance-Checking $350.00
6 Month CD Balance @ FNB $6,972.40
14 Month CD Balance $110,654.24
Sewer CD $49,439.68
Bills Paid-
1202 PPL $31.10
1203 Kyle House $231.84
1204 Tammy O'Reilly $231.84
1205 Mike Fortuner (handicap toilet) $61.47

A motion to accept the receipts and treasurer’s report and pay all bills was made by Donna Tedesco,
seconded by Mike Fortuner, with all in favor.

Unfinished Business-
e Asdiscussed at previous meeting Mike Fortuner purchased equipment to make toilets
handicap accessible.
New Business-
e We had an inquiry by someone to become the third auditor. Due to the fact we have
gone so long without a third auditor, Secretary will contact Shelly Houck at Borough
Association to find out procedure to appoint a third auditor.
e Secretary will place add in Forest City News for snow removal bids.
Motion to adjourn was made by Mike Fortuner, seconded by Donna Tedesco with all in favor. Next
Meeting October 5, 2020 at 7:00 p.m.




